FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 30th January 2017 at 6pm in the White Lion
Present: Diana Monahan, Kathy Pitt, David Storr, Andy Grant and Lesley Mackay

Apologies:  Andy Grant, Mike Troke, David Storr and Nina Smith 
Minutes of the meeting held on 5th December 2016 were approved as correct. 
Matters arising: Lamp Room & Signal Box:  Nothing further to report.   
Timing of buses to Old Town:  As Mike is away, there is no update on this.  Action:  Mike Troke. 

Accessibility measures: Nothing further to report. 

Funding applications: Tool storage box:   Richard Isaac, Regional Community & Stakeholder Manager, has given permission for a storage box to be placed in the Station Manager’s office.  David Storr and Martin to liaise on buying this. Action: David Storr and Martin Whittell
Renewal of planters/window boxes.  We need to identify exactly how many window boxes and tubs need to be replaced and contact Richard Isaac again.  Action: Lesley Mackay

Publicity:  Nina could take this on, but reluctantly in the light of her many other commitments.  Diana will keep updating the website and we shall try to contact other organisations as appropriate. Action:  Diana Monahan
A-board: David Storr is still looking into this.  Action:  David Storr
Book Exchange:  Many more books had appeared in the library but it was not known where they had come from – perhaps friends of Kathy!  Books still continue to disappear fairly quickly too. Kathy also had a number of labels still to use and it was agreed these be used on the more attractive/valuable books.  Action:  Kathy Pitt
Piano tuner:  Kathy Pitt has arranged for Jutta Zaps to tune the piano this coming week with the invoice sent on to Richard Isaac.  Action:  Kathy Pitt
Website:  Diana is continuing to update the website.  Some technical issues still have to be sorted out.  Action: Diana Monahan
Film Evening:  Diana has booked the room, contacted Hebweb with information about the evening.  David T suggested that information also be send to Worth Railway, contactable through their website.  Action:  Diana Monahan 
Christmas Carols:  £117.86 was collected from the Carol Singing.  Thanks were extended to all those who came along to sing, to Diana for her accompaniment on the keyboard and to David Storr for his masterminding the event.  It was noted that the week after  Hebden Bridge Junior Band were playing outside the station to raise funds for their organisation.
Re-siting of bookcase to Waiting Room, on Platform One:  This proved to be unnecessary as Paul Monahan kindly offered to supply a bookcase for the Waiting Room on Platform One.  Action:  Paul Monahan
Chair’s Report:  A meeting with Richard Isaac took place recently, see below.
Treasurer’s Report:  In David Storr’s absence, there was nothing to report. 
Northern Railway:  Martin Whittell and Lesley Mackay had a meeting with Richard Isaac and discussed many issues.  Richard has given his approval for many of the items which had been identified – see Matters Arising.  

Discussion about the new style of Community Station Adoption groups took place.  This will be discussed at a future meeting of FoHBS, once members of the group have had a chance to look at the outline of the proposed new methods of working.  The information to be circulated by Lesley.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Working Party Report:  Bike Shed Cleaning:  More work is required to be done when the weather is warmer. Hopefully this will take place before Easter.  Diana will contact Lynnette Evans in due course.  Action: Diana Monahan   
Liaison with BTP:  No liaison meetings have taken place recently. 

Any Other Business:
Watering of tubs: Martin said someone was needed to water the window boxes once a week while he and Heather were away.  Diana kindly offered to do this.  Action:  Diana Monahan

Rubbish from Pennine Housing flats:  Martin raised this matter again as the amount of rubbish is getting worse.  Martin will write to Jason Boom, the Town Clerk and mention the need for the rubbish to be cleared away.  Action:  Martin Whittell

Poster from Information Board:  It was agreed that Diana would arrange to have this stored in the Local History Society archives.  Action: Diana Monahan

Exhibition of railway photographs:  It was agreed that FoHBs would hold an exhibition of photographs at the Town Hall in late 2018, when the Town Hall might be free. Funding could be sought for this.  Action: For next agenda

For information:  David Taylor mentioned a website called ‘Disused Stations’ which has some excellent and previously unknown photographs of HB Station and which were well worth looking at:  http://www.disused-stations.org.uk/
Date of next meeting:  Monday 20th March 2017 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One

